
   

  Schools out for Summer!  

Dear parents, 
  
The last newsletter for this school year serves the purpose to bid farewell to some 
of our teachers, and to welcome new staff members for the upcoming year: 
  
Mrs. Joana Deichmann and Mr. Kurt Fant leave us from the kindergarten. Mr. Fant 
would like to live in America again and Mrs. Deichmann would like to face new 
professional challenges.  We wish them all the best both professionally and 
privately.  

We welcome Mr. Norbert Bomberg, Mrs. Laureen Ziebholz, Mrs. Anne Sudau, Ms 
Melissa Köbke and Mrs. Arcelle Tadena to the kindergarten on 01.08.2019.  

 1

KIBS Newsletter 
Local roots, global understanding 

NEWSLETTER 7 03.07.2019

New clubs   
We are looking 
forward to adding 
some new clubs for the 
next school year. The 
details will be in the 
first newsletter of the 
new academic year. 

New Cooperation-
Partner  
It is official - we have a 
new cooperation 
partner - the 
“Hannover Recken”.  
We are very much 
looking forward to 
working together and 
wish the team all the 
best for the start of the 
new handball season!  



We will miss Mrs. Isabella Brinsmead very much in both the primary and secondary school, she was a great 
addition as a class and art teacher. From July Mrs. Brinsmead will be living in Great Britain once again, but we 
wish her all the best in her professional and private life. 
  
New to the primary school next year, we welcome on August 1, 2019 
Ms Cassandra Polden, Ms Sophie Martin, Ms Fran Curtin, Ms Lisa-Marie Albers, Ms Ulrike Neumann and Ms 
Kaylin Mahoney. Mrs. Andrea Ostapski will teach English as a foreign language in primary school and 
secondary school.  

In the secondary school we say goodbye to Mr. Zacher, who is drawn back to America - we wish him all the 
best for his professional and private future.  

On 01.08.2019 we welcome Mr. Andrew Pegler, Mrs. Annika May-Fairbairn, Mrs. Caterina Cejp, Mrs. Derya 
Dereköy, and Mrs. Kea Hamborg-Pätzold to our secondary school.  
  
All new colleagues introduce themselves with pictures in a short presentation text, which we have attached with 
the link for the newsletter - a warm welcome! 
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Important dates:  
First day of school for grades 2-11: 15th August  

Enrolment Class 1: 17th August 
Election of the parents' representative Kita: 21st August 

Meet the teacher and election of the parents' representative school: 22nd August  
KIBS Summer Fest: August 24th (The entrance bands can be picked up now already) 

   

The entire KIBS team would like 
to thank you all for your trust, 

and wishes you and your families 
a wonderful summer time! 



     Primary School   
 

The KIBS Year 3 Allstars took part in the SPD 
soccer tournament at the local club Döhren-
Wülfel and won the tournament with two clear 
3:0 victories. Congratulations to a great team 
effort and the coaches Mr. Gerrans and Mr. 
Kandel! 

Our MINT Club built its own machine this year - on Facebook there is a video showing the functions of 
this invention. We are thrilled and excited about the creative ideas! 

  

Our iPad leaders have finished their courses at the Apple 
Store for this school year.  

Our iPad Leaders were thrilled: The Apple Store opened 
especially for them, they had the chance to try everything, 

received exclusive app training, learned a lot, and received a gift - but most of all it was great fun for 
everyone! 
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       Secondary  

Breaking News: Our students of the 10th grade have reached the extended Realschulabschluss - with a 
class average grade of 1.33 there was a lot to celebrate! We are proud of you!  

More news:  

The students of the Secondary went on many excursions in the last few school weeks - Bergen-Belsen, 
the Ideen-Expo and of course the school trips to London, Rome and Amsterdam made for a great end 
to a successful school year.  

Here are a few impressions of these excursions:  
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     Kindergarten  
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The Freaky Frogs went on a day 
trip to a farm.  

The Bouncing Bears went to 
the zoo and had a lot of fun! 

                   Our Summer Show „The most magical place on earth“ was a real success.                                                   
     Even the students from primary school applauded for an encore. 
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